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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 
Halloween: October 31st is on a Thursday 

this year. That means the pitter-patter of 
many a ghost, goblin and princess will be 

busy thinking about “Trick or Treat” 
throughout the day so  

Drivers Please Keep Alert!!! 
 

Garbage Pick: Front street garbage pick-up 
will begin on Monday, November, 4th Please 

have your garbage out front by 8:00a.m. 
 

Our email addresses have changed.  

They are now as follows: 

 

Town Email:eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

News Bulletin:joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

Nuisance Grounds will be open on 
Thanksgiving Day Monday October 14th for 
anybody wishing to get their yards cleaned 

up before winter falls: 
Garbage Dump Hours Are As Follows: 

Mon, Wed, Fri - 1pm to 6pm 
Tues, Thurs, Sat - 9am to 12 Noon 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

 

COPY OF THE ANTI-BULLYING BYLAW 

FOR INFORMATION PURPOSES 

BYLAW NO. 8/13 

A BYLAW OF THE TOWN OF EATONIA 

TO CONTROL AND REGULATE 

HARASSMENT AND BULLYING OF 

MINORS AND/OR PERSONS IN THE 

TOWN OF EATONIA  
   

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 8(1) a of The 

Municipalities Act as amended, a Council may 

pass Bylaws respecting the safety, health and 

welfare of people and the protection of people and 

property and respecting people, activities and 

things in or near public places.  
 

NOW THEREFORE under the authority of The 

Municipalities Act, the council of the Town of 

Eatonia, in the Province of Saskatchewan, 

ENACTS AS FOLLOWS:  

PART I - BYLAW TITLE:  
1. This Bylaw shall be known as the “Anti-

Bullying Bylaw”.  

PART II - DEFINITIONS: 
 

1. “Bullied” means the repeated or habitual 

harassment of others by the real or threatened 

infliction of a physical violence and attacks, 

racially, ethnic, gender or sexual orientation 

based abuse, taunts, name calling and put-

downs that are verbal, written or electronically 

transmitted, or emotional abuse, extortion or 

stealing of money and possessions and social 

out-casting.   

Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 

2. “Minor” means an individual less than 18    

years of age.  
 

3. “Municipality” or “Town” shall mean the      

Town of Eatonia.   
 

4. “Peace Officer” means a member of the Royal  

Canadian Mounted Police, or a Special 

Constable appointed by the municipality.   
 

5. “Public Place” means any place, including 

privately owned or leased property, to which 

the public reasonably has or is permitted to 

have access, whether on payment or 

otherwise, within the corporate limits of the 

Town of Eatonia, including schools, 

recreational facilities, public parks and sports 

grounds.  
 

PART III - ENFORCEMENT:    
 

1. No person shall, in any public place:  

 a. Communicate either directly or indirectly, 

with any person in a way that causes the 

person, reasonably in all the 

circumstances, to feel bullied.  

 b. While not taking part in any action 

described in Part 3, Section 1 (a) 

encourage or cheer on, any person 

described in Part 3, Section 1 (a).   

2. Any person who contravenes Part 3, Section 1 

(a) of this Bylaw is guilty of an offence 

punishable on summary conviction and is 

liable:  

 a. For a first offence, to a minimum specified 

penalty of $250.00; and  

 b. For second, or subsequent offences, to a 

fine not exceeding $1,000.00; and in 

default of payment of the fine and costs, to 

imprisonment for six months.  

3. Any person who contravenes Part 3, Section 1 

(b) of this Bylaw is guilty of an offence 

punishable on summary conviction and is 

liable:  

 a. For a first offence, to a minimum specified 

penalty of $100.00; and  

  b. For second, or subsequent offences, to a 

fine not exceeding $250.00; and in default 

of payment of the fine and costs, to 

imprisonment for six months.  
 

4. If an Offence Notification Ticket is issued in 

respect of an offence, the Offence Notification 

Ticket may:  

 a. Specify the fine amount established by this 

Bylaw for the offence; or  

 b. Require a person to appear in Court 

without the alternative of making a 

voluntary payment.  
 

5. A person who commits an offence, may:  

 a. If an Offence Notification Ticket is issued 

in respect of the offence; and  

 b. If the Offence Notification Ticket specifies 

the fine amount established by the Bylaw 

for the offence.  
 

 Make a voluntary payment equal to the 

specified fine by delivering the Offence 

Notification  

Ticket and the specified fine to the Provincial 

Court Office specified on the Offence 

Notification Ticket.   
 

PART IV - ENACTMENT: 

1. This Bylaw shall come into effect on July 

9, 2013.    
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Help Plan the Future of the RM of Chesterfield, 
Town of Eatonia and District! 
What do you envision for your community and surrounding area in the future?  

Imagine 25+ years: What does it look like? Who’s living here?  What kinds of 

businesses and industry activities are going on?  Where are people playing when 

they’re not working?  These are the types of questions we want to ask you.  

The Towns of Eatonia, Eston and Kindersley; the Villages of Plenty, Dodsland, 

Coleville and Marengo; and the RMs of Snipe Lake No. 259, Chesterfield No. 261, 

Kindersley No. 290, Milton No. 292, Winslow No. 319, and Antelope Park No. 322 

are involved in a planning process to create a long-range plan (horizon of 25+ 

years) known as a District Plan. The District Plan will outline the vision, goals and 

policies regarding future growth and development for the District as a whole and 

for the RM and Town specifically.  This process will also lead to the development 

of an up-to-date Zoning Bylaw for each of the respective municipalities. 

Planning themes up for discussion include (though not limited to):  Future Land 
Use, Community and Recreational Amenities, Health and Safety, Transportation, 
Natural Resources and Ecological Sensitivities, Community Economic 
Development and Tourism and Inter-municipal Relationships 
 

The RM of Chesterfield and Town of Eatonia would like to 
invite you to a… 

Community Meeting 
Eatonia Community Hall 

205 Main Sreet  

Monday, October 28th, 2013 

7:00 pm – 9:00 pm 
(Refreshments provided) 

 

You’re invited. We look forward to seeing you there!

COMMUNITY 
MEETING 

RM Office: (306) 967-2222 

Town Office: (306) 967-2251 

Samantha Mark: (306) 371-7719  

rm261@sasktel.net 

eatonia@sasktel.net 

samantha.mark@prairiewildconsulting.

ca 

For Information call 

the RM Office, Town 

Office or Samantha 

Mark, Regional 

Planner with Prairie 

Wild Consulting 

HAVE 

YOUR 

SAY 
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING 
SEPTEMBER NEWS 

The residents of E.O.L. have been very busy 
this month, spending a lot of time outside enjoying 
the beautiful Autumn weather. All the tomatoes are 
picked to avoid the inevitable frost. There are still 
carrots to be harvested from our stand up garden, 
but Dick (our resident gardener) informs us that 
they can handle a little frost! 

Morning exercises are still very well 
attended. We need to get back on track and start 
doing them every day! Craft sessions are also very 
popular. Thank you to Marie Smith for planning the 
crafts and to Evelyn Hoffman and Winnie Larson for 
assisting. The residents were busy baking as well.  
They made a delicious date square, a recipe of 
Joyce Barr’s. Ice cream sundaes were enjoyed by 
all.  Thanks again to the 21-44 Store for the soft ice 
cream. It made the treats extra special! The ladies 
were pampered by manicures. They always look 
forward to that! Other activities included Guess the 
Word, Shuffleboard and Balloon Badminton.  We 
also held our weekly Bingos. Thank you once again 
to Evelyn Hoffman for helping the residents that 
need it! They appreciate it very much.  It is also 
nice when family members and friends can join us.  
The more the merrier! 

A “Harvest Tour” was arranged and eight 
residents took part.  We were invited to Lorrene 
Johnson’s for the day. We saw the Stone Wall and 
enjoyed touring her beautiful yard!  We also were 
able to look at a sod house. This brought back a lot 
of memories of days gone by!  She served us a 
lovely lunch! We hope you will have us back next 
year, Lorrene! We were helped out by several 
volunteers: Linda Radies, Tanya Cowie, Muriel 
Hawkins, Brenda White and Darlene Pincemin.  
Thank you to all of you!  Without volunteers, we 
would not be able to plan these field trips.  

In last month’s news, we forgot to mention 
the bus trip that nine residents took on August 11.  
They attended the “Sunday in the Park” put on by 
the Eatonia Heritage Committee.  It was a beautiful 

afternoon enjoyed by all who attended. Thank you 
to the volunteers who helped make this happen:  
Gail Morgan, Lynn Assmus, Brenda Simon and 
Richard Adams (who drove the Handi Van);a 
belated thank you to all!  We hear there is another 
one coming up in October!   

On September 13, the residents held a Terry 
Fox Bingo to raise money for the cause. We also 
sold squares for a chance to win a T-shirt. Thank 
you to everyone who supported us in this 
fundraiser!  Marie Smith helped with the Bingo. 
Thanks, Marie!   

We had one birthday to celebrate this 
month.  Happy Birthday to May Hill! Thank you to 
the United Church Women for hosting the party. 
The ladies were Pat Tilbert, Marie Smith and Brenda 
Simon. They led the residents in a few rounds of 
Five Card Bingo then served a delicious angel food 
cake. Thank you so much, ladies!   

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all the 
men and women who provide church services for 
the residents of Eatonia Oasis Living. Thank you to 
those from the United, Lutheran, Catholic and 
Christian Fellowship churches. As we have said 
before, fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is a 
very important part of their care and is greatly 
appreciated by those who attend. Services are held 
every Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would like to 
join us.  

Other volunteers include Winnie Larson, for 
helping with evening lunch and Trudy Bews for 
helping serve our Bacon and Egg Brunch. Thanks!! 
Thank you to Elder Airth and Elder Christianson, 
missionaries from the Church of Latterday Saints, 
for volunteering at EOL. Your time spent here is 
greatly appreciated.  If there is anyone else out 
there that would like to volunteer at E.O.L. please 
call Vicki or Cora at 967-2447.Last, but certainly not 
least, our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you 
who have made a donation of any kind to our 
facility. We appreciate it very much!! 

HAVE A GREAT MONTH! 
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CLASSIFIEDS 
Eatonia Band Association  

Poinsettia Sale 
 

 

 

 

Eatonia Band Parents are selling  

RED Poinsettias Plants this year! 
 

If you have not received a call  

by November 8, 2013 

and would like to purchase a plant,  

please contact  

  

Cheryl Bailey @ 967-2846 

 

NOTE:  Poinsettia plants will be available for 

pickup around the beginning of December.   

The exact day, time and location for pickup  

will be posted at a later date.    

 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 
 

Eatonia Heritage Park 
presents 

“SUNDAY IN THE PARK” 
OCTOBER 6 

2- 4 PM 
LIVE MUSIC 

EATON HOUSE & STATION 
MUSEUM OPEN FOR VIEWING 

BRING YOUR OWN LAWN 
CHAIRS 

FREE HOT DOGS AND DRINKS 
 

 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
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Tea & Bake Sale 
Saturday , Novemeber 20th, 2013 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 
2:00-3:30 

Eaveryone Welcome! 

 
 

Bridal Shower 
honoring Melissa Pelletier 

October 5th,2:00pm in the basement of 
theCatholic Church 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Attention Ladies, 
Adult low impact & stretching 
exercise will begin on October 16, 2013 
at 10:00AM in the Community Hall. 
Cost is twenty dollars for the season. 
Come enjoy the fellowship and 
exercises with us. For more 
information contact Laurie Adams at 
306-967-2421 

 
 
 

The 

Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 

will again be having a 

Pie & Coffee Booth 

at our Trade Show 

on Saturday, October 19th, 2013 

The donation of pies would be greatly 

appreciated. Please bring your pie(s) 

to the Arena Kitchen or Pie Booth on 

Friday afternoon or Saturday morning. 

Funds from the booth go towards 

Chamber of Commerce Projects.  

Thank You for your assistance. 

 

The Eatonia Oasis Players would like to 

remind all our patrons that the Oasis 

Players Dinner Theatre will be held in 

November 2014 instead of February, as has 

been the case in the past. We hope that our 

supportive audience will accept this date 

change.  Information about when and where 

tickets will go on sale will be announced at 

a later date. We would like to thank the 

Eatonia Chamber of Commerce and the 

Eatonia and District Trade Show committee 

for supporting our ticket sales at the Trade 

Show over the past 11 years. Please watch 

the Eatonia Newsletter and local 

newspapers for information about ticket 

sales for our November 2014 production. We 

look forward to seeing all of you next year!! 



     
                                                                                                                                           OCTOBER 2013 

 

www.townofeatonia.com  

 

7 

Eatonia Agencies Ltd.  

will be closed 

at12:00PM on  

Friday October 18, 2013. 

Sorry for any 

inconvenience this may 

cause. If necessary, 

please call Debbie  

@306-460-6761. 

 

Eatonia Library Open House & 
Book Sale 

Thursday, October 3, 6-9 p.m. 
 

Refreshments will be served. 
Come and enjoy a visit at the 

Library! 
 

Donated books are welcome.  
Please deliver them to the 

librarian 
rather than dropping them in the 

box.  
Thank you. 

 

 

EATONIA’S HERITAGE 

PRESERVED  

The Eatonia Heritage Park Board is 
seeking to preserve commonly known 
heritage sites or buildings in our town.  
By providing signage that designates the 
property as a heritage site, we hope to 
bring awareness to the residents and 
visitors in our community.  

We are requesting current or former 
residents and/or current or former 
business owners to assist us by providing 
funds to purchase these heritage signs to 
be placed at their former sites.  We 
anticipate a cost of approximately $150 
per sign which will be placed on a 
plaque/post and will identify the 
property. 

Would you like to receive or send an 

ad to the News Bulletin by email  

Please send your request to  

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required 

The new email to do so is the 

following: 

joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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     Come Join Us for the 25th Annual 

                                                              Eatonia & District 

        Fall Trade Show 2013 
Over 70 Booths Available including Craft Tables 

Entertainment for all! 
Where:  Eatonia Memorial Arena - Saturday, October 19, 2013 

Pancake Breakfast: 7:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. 

Trade Show Time: 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information please call 306-430-7204 

Or email eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com 
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EATONIA SENIOR HUSKIES 

PRESENT 
 

LADIES NIGHT OUT 
 

REDNECK BALL 
 

November 2nd, 2013 at the Eatonia 
Community Hall 

 
Doors open at 7:30pm 

 
Tickets: $40.00 

Available at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 
 

Entertainment provided by 
 

THE DICK CASH BAND 
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We would like to thank everyone for the 
community gift that was given to us for a 
wedding gift. We will put it towards our 
trip in December. I now live in Yorkton 
but Eatonia will always be home.  
Thanks again for your generosity.  

Sincerely  

Garette & Nicole Wright 

 

Terry Fox Report 

I would like to thank all the participants, 

volunteers, sponsors, prize donators and 

event organizers for Terry Fox. 

Run Total……………………………………$1800.00 

Little Fox Run…………………………$110.00 

Silver Fox Bingo & Raffle……$63.95 

PCCU Breakfast……………………..$184.75 

                           Total…………..$2158.70 

Eaton School………………………….… $1382.50 

Glidden Colony Students…… $55.00 

                 Grand Total…..$3596.20 

Thanks again and GREAT job! 

 ~ Pam Schmaltz 

 

OCTOBER REC NEWS 
Arena:   

Hockey Registration deadline was September 16, 

if you have not registered yet please do so ASAP. 

Skating Registration deadline is October 16.  If 

you haven’t received a form yet please contact 

the rec office. 
 

Hockey Coaches and Managers- Please make sure 

you have all of the certification required for the 

age group you are coaching or managing. Check 

out the SHA website at sha.sk.ca for upcoming 

courses and requirements. 

Refs- We are always in need of refs—check out 

the ref clinics at sha.sk.ca 
 

Arena Clean-Up is October 15 @ 7pm 

Help from all groups, organizations and 

individuals that use the arena would be greatly 

appreciated. 
 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the 

province.  Community groups in Eatonia receive 

funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 

Box 70, Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Telephone 306 967-2222 

Facsimile  306 967-2424 
Email rm261@sasktel.net 

 

Cat. 627B Wheel Tractor 

2G5930 & 8J7911 (1981 model) 
Municipality has earthmover for sale 

by tender; good working condition; 

back tires used 1 season; recently 
upgraded hydraulic seat; direct 

questions to Richard Adams, 

foreman, 306-463-7043 
 

Cement Wire Fence for 

Removal 
RM is taking offers on removal of 

Mantario Nuisance Grounds fence, 
NE 29-26-26-3; excellent condition; 

suitable for livestock, pets, etc. 

send tenders to R.M. of Chesterfield 
No. 261, P.O. Box 70, Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 or Fax. 306-967-2424 or 

email rm261@sasktel.net, before 9 
a.m. Tuesday, Oct. 8, 2013. 

 

 

 

KIDS CORNER 
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